CMCA Board of Directors 

March 22, 2011 

The Board met on January 4, 2011 at 7:30 pm at the home of Ross Bankson, 3169 Eakin Park Court. The following Board members attended: Jo Ann Andren, Ross Bankson, Margaret Kerr-McKown, John Miller, Nancy Minter, Brian Saal, Gordon Silcox. and John Whitlock. In addition, homeowner Helen Fortner was present. 

Open Forum – Ms. Fortner had two comments: 1) for trash day, she recommended that people be required to secure their recycling and trash so that items do not blow away into the community; and 2) that communications within and to the community need to be improved via reinstituting the newsletter and possibly other means as well. 

Board Topics 

• Protocol re: comments submitted to the website – John Whitlock noted that one homeowner had sent three requests for action on a downed/damaged tree, but that no Board member replied until he did so. It was noted that no formal protocol had been put into place when the website was revitalized. No Board action taken. 

• Budget and Finances -- 

a) it was reiterated that from the February meeting, the idea of granting amnesty for some of the legal fees to a homeowner in arrears had been denied, and agreed that any legal fee forgiveness be considered a perk for CMCA as a whole. Another homeowner with a dues delinquency is now involved in a civil suit that should go to trial in mid-May. 

b) an additional homeowner who in February requested a payment plan so s/he could repay past dues has now lost the home in foreclosure proceedings, but the foreclosure sale did not proceed and our payment plan is still in place. Brian is waiting to see is any dues payments are forthcoming. 

c) CMCA annual dues increases are tied to cost-of living increases recorded in October prior to the May annual meeting. For this year, the max increase would be 1.2%, or $14.16/year. GHA would have to notify homeowners by April 1, 2011 of the increase. John Miller moved to implement the dues increase of 1.2%; John Whitlock seconded; motion carried. 
d) Brian reported that the Operating Reserve presently stands at $28,026 and the 

Replacement Reserve at $12,500. 

e) Brian has drafted the 2012 budget, which was looked over, and will be tweaked somewhat, and then sent to GHA. 

f) Audit – Daly Hamad, LLC has done the CMCA audit since 2007, and has offered to do the 2009 and 2010 audits for about $2,000. Brian Saal moved to accept the proposal to undertake the audits; John Miller seconded. Motion carried. 
g) Investments -- Brian stated that CMCA holds a $30,000 CD that matures at the end of March, 2011, and two other CDs that mature over the next couple of months. Brian will discuss them with GHA and explore options and bring his findings back to the Board. 

• ACC Appeal – One homeowner appealed to the Board to get a recent ACC decision overturned. After hearing the facts of the case and seeing the materials the homeowner wished to use on his/her property, the Board upheld the ACC’s decision. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:27 p.m. 

Nancy Minter 

CMCA Secretary

